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el% Clinique Chiropratique 
Orléans 

%a Chiropractic Clinic 

JEAN CHAGNON, D.C. 

GUY BEAUCHAMP, D.C. 

OFFICE HOURS: 

MON. TUES. WED. AND THURS.: 10:00  am.  — 8:00 p.m. 

	

FRIDAY: 	 10:00  am.  — 6:00 p.m. 

	

SATURDAY: 	 9:00  am.  — 12:00 p.m.  

HEURES DE BUREAU: 

LUN. MAR. MER. ET  JEU.: 10:00 a.m. à 8:00 p.m. 

VENDREDI: 	10:00 a.m. à 6:00 p.m. 

SAMEDI: 	 9:00 a.m.  8 12:00 p.m. 

FOR APPOINTMENT : 824-1988 	POUR RENDEZ-VOUS: 

2740-2746 ST-JOSEPH BLVD., ORLEANS 

By printing time, the Blackburn Community Association 1974/75 Membership Drive will be 
well underway, and total Community support of this annual drive is the objective of each 
canvassar. 
To new families in our area, here is a brief answer to the question, "What benefits 
does the $4.00 per year family membership entitle a family to?" 
1) Voting privileges for both husband and wife at association general meetings. 
2) One third reduction in all Community sponsored sporting activities. Even if only 
one sporting activity is undertaken in a family the $4.00 fee could be recovered. 
3) The BANAR 
4) Other Association activities which are of direct benefit to.families living in the 
Community come about as a result of voluntary participation by members of the Community 
in such matters as: civic affairs, publicity, transportation, adult and youth activities, 
maintenance, etc. 
BE A MEMBER 	 Lou Scherlowski 
Your Community is only as strong as the support it receives! 
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YOUR  COMMUNITY 

TAKE NOTICE  : At the general meeting of the 
January 28, 1975 at Glen Ogilvie School, the 
calendar year will be presented. The budget 
meeting. 

Blackburn Community Association on 
budget for the Association for the 1975 
will be published in the BANAR prior to that 

Ed Campbell, President 

community association 

—EXECUTIVE- 
President 
1st V.P. 
2nd V.P. 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Civic Affairs 

iteblicity mbership 

Ed Campbell 
Art Szabo 
Left Leftly 
Wendy Russell 
Paul Lardner 
Jack McGuinty 
Vern Seligy 
Lou Scherlowski 

824-2560 
-5851 
-4368 
-4990 
-5856 
-3323 
-7599 
-3625  

Sports 
Transportation 
Projects 
Co-ordinator 
Youth Activities 
Adult Activities 
Maintenance 

Terry Heaslip 	824-3542 
Ray Walton 	 -5230 

Beryl Carr 	 -4567 
Elizabeth Rapley 	-1347 
Marcel Campeau 	-1633 
Eldon Kemp 	 -2903 

GLOUCESTER COMMUNITY COUNCIL ACTIVITIES INFORMATION IRECREATION & PARKS DEPARTMENT 

DE PARTEMENT DES LOISIRS ET DES PARCS 

TELEPHONE: 822-6321 

Pierre Barbeau, 
Recreation Co-ordinator 

The Gloucester Community Council will hold a public registration for its second 
session of ADULT and CHILDREN ACTIVITIES on Tuesday,January 7,1975 from 7:00 to 9:00 
in the lobby of Gloucester High School, 2060 Ogilvie Road. All activities will be held 
at the Gloucester High School (GHS) or at the Colonel By High School (CB),2381 Ogilvie Rd. 

ADULT  CLASSES (16  YEARS AND OVER)  
YOGA 	(MON.TUES.WED. & THURS.) 7:30 to 9:30 (CB) $15.00 

(TUES & THURS afternoon) 1 to 3 B.H. Youth Club 
Prices includes one session only Students $10.00 

YOGA FOR MEN ,WED 7:30 to 9:30 GHS Room 152 $15.00 

STABLE TENNIS CB MON. & WED 7-10 pm $ 4.00 	RECORDER CB 7:30 - 9:30 	$10.00 
• MODERN SQUARE DANCE CB TUES 7:30-11:00 pm $15 	GUITAR 	GHS MON. 	7-8,8-9 	$15.00 

BY TOWN PLAYERS GHS $6.50,Subscription membership CLASSICAL GUITAR CB MON 7:30-9:30$15.00 
is $8.00 	 SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCING WED 8-10:30 pm GYM C $4.00 



Gloucester Swim Club Maurice Lamontagne 

INSURANCE 

Business 	Home 	Automobile 	Life 

LESLIE L. (LES) MANDIGO 
A 	465 Gilmour St., Suite 315 — Ottawa 	 Phone 232-  5704 

24 Burnview Crescent, Blackburn Hamlet 	 Phone 824 - 3241 

Your Independent Agent Serves You First 

INSURANCE 

A A 

SPECIAL ACTIVITY 	 4 
DOG OBEDIENCE GHS SAT.MORNING PUPPY $10.00 ,6month and up $15.00, 
JUI JITSU GHS MON & THURS EXERCISE Rm 7:30-10:30 COURSE GI,Crest and Belt 	$42.00 

No GI 	 $22.000 

RECORDER CB 8 and UP 
BALLET GHS 
BOYS GYM GHS 
MAJORETTES CBS 
PIANO 	CBS 
CREATIVE DRAMA THURS 
SEWING FOR JUNIORS- 
12 years and up 7-9 	$10.00 	 VIOLIN,VIOLA and CELLO (FULL) 
intermediate Thus 7-9 	$10.00 	 WAITING LIST MRS. HARRISON 733-0069 

The time schedule for each activity will be shown on your registration form. Classes 
may be subject to time changes or cancelled if there are insufficient registrations. There 

will be a $2.00 service charge for cancellations by registrants. No refunds will be given 
after a course has started. Full refunds will be given if the COUNCIL cancels any courses. 

All phone inquiries should be directed to Mr.A.DUBOYCE at Colonel By (CB) 745-9411 or 
Mr. JOHN BRENNAN at GLOUCESTER HIGH SCHOOL,745-7176. 

rnn nmn unmn mmi- PCC CHILDREN'S ACTIVITIES(41  to 15 years) USUALLY ON SATURDAY FOR ONE HOUR UNLESS 
SPECIFIED(10 Sessions) 

$10.00 
$10.00 
$6.00 
$6.00 
$10.00 
$4.00 

JUDO CB 
GIRLS GYM GHS 
TAP DANCE 
GUITAR GHS 11-15 
HIGHLAND DANCING 
CHILDREN'S ART GHS 

$7.00 
$6.00 
$7.00 
$10.00 
$10.00 
$12.00 

Several Blackburn Hamlet swimmers made an important contribution to Gloucester Swim 
Club's impressive win in the season's first Eastern Ontario development meet at the 
Nepean Sportsplex on Nov. 3. The most outstanding girl and boy in the division were 
Lisa Zbitnew and Brian Johnson of the 11 and 12 age group. Lisa came away with 4 first 
place finishes (400m. free; 200m. free; 200m I.M.; 100m. back) and 2 second place 
ribbons (100m. free and 200m. back). Brian claimed 2nd place in 5 events (400m. free; 
200m. back; 200m. free; 200m. I.M.; 100m. back). Jill Lever_ and Cameron Barber 
turned in good performances in the 13 and 14 age group. Cam's efforts included 3 
2nd place finishes. In the senior category, Ann Zbitnew did well swimming all five of 
her events in the "A" division. Other fine efforts in the "A" division were turned in 
by David Swann (10 and under), and Janet Costar (11 and 12). In the B division, 
Bobby Johnson (10 and under) had 2 first place finishes. Elizabeth Perkin and 
Gerald Wiezenbach did not figure in the points standing but improved their times in 
many events. 
All of these performances certainly bolstered the spirit of the team as the Gloucester 
club dominated the meet overall and firmly established itself as the no. 1 club in 
Eastern Ontario and the club to beat in the 1974-75 season. Look for more great things 
on the part of these young swimmers in all future issues of the BANAR as we jeeo yiy 
up to date on their progress in what should be the club's best year. 



CANTON DE GLOUCESTER 
COMMISSION DE LA BIBLIOTHÈQUE 

YOUNG AUTHORS IN BLACKBURN HAMLET  

JEUNES AUTEURS DANS BLACKBURN HAMLET  

TOWNSHIP OF GLOUCESTER 
PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD 

5 
you probably know by the articles in all 
tawa newspapers, the Gloucester Library 

System held a "Write a Book" contest. I am 
pleased to announce that the children of 
Blackburn Hamlet really showed a surprising 
interest in this venture; out of 182 entries 
88 came from the Blackburn branch. Our 
sincere congratulations to all the children 
who participated. 
To all parents who encouraged their children, 
many thanks,, without your enthusiasm and 
backing such a success would not have been 
possible. 
The success of the contest held by the 
Ogilvie Road Branch last year prompted 
the Library Board to hold this contest 
throughout the four branches this year. 
Orleans Branch, Gloucester South Branch, 
Ogilvie Road Branch and Blackburn Branch. 
Once more it proves that with cooperation 
anything is possible. 

Au mois d'octobre dernier, les bibliothèques 
de Gloucester organisèrent un concours 
"Créer un livre" Il me fait plaisir 
d'annonçer, qui sur un total de 182 
inscriptions, 88 furent de la région 
desservie par la succursale de Blackburn 
Hamlet. 
Je tiens à féliciter tous les participants 
et aussi tous les parents qui ont 
encouragé leurs enfants. Sans votre 
coopération et votre dévouement, il 
nous serait impossible de réaliser de si 
beaux projets. 

Louise Normand 
Librarian 

(IIII 

Alain, Jimmy 
Allen, Heather 
Barr, Eddie and Karen* 
asso, Gino 

, eamish, Donna 
Béchamp, Catharie* 
Bénéteau, Yvette 
Beresford, Sean and Valerie* 
Bernard, Joanne* 
Berybe, Sheryl et Kathy O'Shea 
Birch, Sharon 
Bissett, Jinna 
Bittner, Shawn 
Blinn, Denise* 
Bonner, Jakie 
Bowie, Joanne 
Bromley, Tricia 
Budd, James 
Burke, Karen  

Campbell, Alexa 
Carr, Doug 
Charanduk, Jane 
Charette, Monique 
Clark, Jean 
Coffin, Graeme 
Cunningham, Karen 
Desmarais, Sam* 
Dhamija, Ena* 
Doherty, Kim 
Dodd, Mark 
Douglas, Karen* 
East on, Janet 
Frost, Karen 
Gallant, Donna* 
Gibson, Kathie* 
Graham, Carl 
Heaslip, Randy 
Jadis, Peter 

Joyce, Penny* 
King, Jean 
Knowles, Kim 
Lalonde, Shannon 
Langford, Cheryl 
Leahy, Debbie 
Lelievre, Patricia 
Lyons, Danny* 
McAllindon, Kari 
MacDonald, Leigh A. 
McIsaac, Deirdre 
McKay,  Bey  
Marsh, Ian 
Martineau, Ann 
Meighan, Ron 
Miller, Mary-Ann* 
Moore, Debbie 
Nagy, Belinda 
O'Driscoll, Steve 

O'Halloran, Fergus 
Oldfield, Susan 
Oosterbroek, Jim* 
Ouimet, Laurie 
Pugh, Robert 
Redekopp, Todd Darwin 
Roberts, Andrew 
Robinson, Jeff 
Ronan, Anne-Marie 
eoque, Stephen 
,tyan, Kevin 
Sauille, John 
Smith, Lesley* 
Stubbings, Josée* 
Swan, Jeff 

Teelucksinsh, C. 
Thomson, Sarah 
Tobien, Maureen 
Udle, Elisa 
Uniat, Heather 
Valente, Joseph* 
Whattam, Laurie 
White, Stephanie 
Wormington, Joey 
Wright, Kim* 

*Winner Gagnants 

The children's books are on display in the library. 
Les livres des enfants sont exposés à la bibliothèque. 

Butler, Susan L.* 
Mascine 

Jewers, Janice 
Hodgon, Leah King, Danielle 

Christie et Patti* 
Calson, Robert* 
Renate Lenz* Routeait, brent* 



NEWSRELEASE. 

Announcing SURVEY EXHIBITION  NO.].  - Ottawa. 

Visual Arts Ottawa, an organization of artists and supporters, will 
stage a major exhibition of art, opening on May 15, 1975 at the Hall 1,  
of Commerce Building, Lansdowne Park, Ottawa. It will run for 6 weeks 
and will, for the first time, show the best painting, sculpture, 
Graphics, photography, films and crafts by Ottawa Valley artists in 
a single exhibition. The purpose of the show is to acquaint the public 
with the quality and extent of creativity in the Ottawa region. 

All creative persons in any field of the visual arts are invited to 
enter and entry forms will shortly be available at galleries, art 
schools and art stores. The final selection of work for the exhibition 
will be made by a panel of consultants, but in order to cover the 
widest possible area in search of creative talent, the organizers have 
set up a network of research committees across the region. Besides the 
display of art, there will be a program of activities, discussions, 
lectures, films and demonstrations running concurrently with the 
exhibition during the period of May 15 to June 28, 1975. 

Visual Arts Ottawa was formed over a year ago to work for the establish-
ment of a Visual Arts Centre serving the Ottawa area and to provide the 
region's artists with the opportunity of making a contribution to the 
life of their community. The Survey Exhibition is made possible by the 
assistance of the Canada Council, the Arts Council of Ontario, the City 
of Ottawa and by the voluntary work of artists and other members of the 
community interested in improving the climate for the visual arts in 
this region: 

In order to achieve an all-inclusive participation of the community, the 
first week of the exhibition will be designated OTTAWA ARTS WEEX in the 
hope that all galleries and organizations with exhibition facilities 
will participate by showing the work of professional, semi-professional 
and amateur artists as well as student and children's art. Visual Arts 
Ottawa will act as co-ordinator for these exhibitions. 

Organizers of Survey Exhibition No.1 intend to present art in a context 
that will facilitate involvement by the general public. The main theme 
of the show will be creativity in the community: the artist as part of 
society, not apart from it. 

Members of the organizing committee are: 

Por information contact: 
Victor Tolgesy 
(Chairman) 
Rosita Tovell 
(Vice Chairman) 
Suzanne Joubert 

Lois Betteridge 
Jacques Bussiere 
James Boyd 
Jerry Grey 
Suzanne Joubert 
John Robertson 
Hildo Schreier 
Michael Schreier 
Victor Tolgesy 
Rosita Tovell 
Gorald Trottior 

828-3867 

745-3445 

(819) 986-6206 
6536 

ALL APPLICATION FORMS SHOULD BE RECEIVED BY "VISUAL ARTS OTTAWA" BEFORE 
DECEMBER 15,1974. APPLICATION FORMS MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE GLOUCESTER RECREATION 
AND PARKS DEPARTMENT AT 741-1350, EXTENTION 11. 



2225 CLEROUX RD. 
P.O.BOX,465 RR# 9 
OTTAWA K1G-3N5 

FOR PROMPT AND 
COURTEOUS SERVICE CALL: 

Ringette is a new attempt to provide a winter 
team sport on skates, for girls. The equipment used in 
the game is a standard rubber deck tennis ring and broom 
sticks. At the present time, there are sixteen ringette 
teams in Gloucester. 

For additional information, please contact Mr. 
George Guthro, Publicity Director for the Gloucester 
Ringette Association at 731-1200 (0) or 749-8186 (h). 

GLOUCESTER RINGETTE ASSOCIATION ,RESULTS OF GAMES PLAYED NOVEMBER 9/10 

PETITES DIVISION 	 BELLES DIVISION  

Gloucester N. 8 - Carlsbad 5 	5 	 Gloucester N. 6- Carlbad 	4 
Blackburn 	11 - Gloucester S. 4 	 Blackburn 	5- Orleans 	3 
TWEENS DIVISION  
Gloucester N. #5 	5- Orleans 	4 	 Blackburn#2 	3- Gloucester S. 3 
Blackburn #1. 	10- Cyrville 	1 	 Gloucester N.#6 3- Cralsbad 	2 

********************************************************************** 
STANDINGS INCLUDING GAMES PLAYED 

PETITES DIVISION 	 GP 	W 	L T GF GA POINTS 
Gloucester N. ( Muise I.G.A.) 	 3 	3 	0 	0 	36 	13 	6 
Carlsbad 	 3 	1 	1 	1 	26 	13 	3 
Blackburn 	(Travelways) 	 3 	1 	1 	1 	24 	18 	3 
Gloucester S. (Allied Roofing/Ritchie Feed-Seed) 3 	0 	3 	0 	4 	48 	0 
TWEENS DIVISION  
Blackburn #1 (Fred Guy Moving & Storage) 	3 	3 	0 	0 26 	12 	6 
Gloucester N.#6 (Bou Clair) 	 3 	3 	0 	0 	23 	5 	6 
Blackburn #2(P.M.A.) 	 3 	1 	1 	1 	19 	19 	3 
Gloucester S. (Gloucester South Lions Club) 	3 	1 	1 	1 	13 	15 	3 
Orleans 	(Commission des loisirs d'orleans) 	3 	1 	2 	0 	15 	19 	2 
Carlsbad 	(Simonegale Kennels) 	 3 	1 	2 	0 	13 	9 	2 
Gloucester N.#5(Pinto Foods) 	 3 	1 	2 	0 	11 	23 	2 
Cyrville 	(Cyrville Recreation Association) 3 	0 	3 	0 	5 	23 	0 

Prepared by Ray Seguin 

àe,/eacl 
GENERAL CONTRACTOR 

SPECIALIZING IN 
SWIMMING POOL SALE AND SERVICE, RECREATION ROOMS 

PATIOS, DECKS, FENCES, PAINTING, ADDITIONS 

ri  

824-6892  



reetbUM  
PRE-SCHOOL 

Hot chocolate and candy bars will be sold 
at the NCC toboggan hill at Bearbrook and 
Montreal Roads Between 12a.m. and 4 p.m. 
every Sunday starting Dec. 15th.(provided 
snow co-operates) 

H EV/ 

INFORMATION GLOUCESTER (741-0770) is the Township's independent community information 
and referral service, offered free of charge to all Gloucester residents. This 
non-political organization has been in operation for two years, and during this period 
has responded to several thousand requests for assistance. The Centre is a totally 
volunteer operation, open about 30 hours weekly, and utilizes a message recording 
device to supplement regular service. A 12 member board of directors, representing 
many areas and community organizations within Gloucester, set policy for a part-time 
staff of twenty, a volunteer scheduler and a full-time co-ordinator. Owing to the 
nature and scope of thecentre's activities, there is always a need for additional 
volunteer staff. 
In addition to answering enquiries concerning our community, programs and services, the 
Centre writes comprehensive information columns for several Gloucester community 
newspapers, administers various community noticeboards, acts as a distribution point 
for free government literature as well as that produced by citizen's groups, social 
agencies, etc., and acts also as a primary resource for Gloucester's own Skyline 
Cable 3 TV show which is shown every Monday and Wednesday-at -6-p.m. 
The service administers seventeen community "registries". An example would be 
someone requiring a local music teacher who would be "matched" with music teachers 
available. Others would include childcare services, local employment, lists of arts 
and crafts teachers, pollution probe, educational and recreational opportunities, etc. 
Due to the large volume of enquiries, people's needs are readily identifiable, and the 
Centre may assist other community groups by pointing out requirements. The Co-
ordinator continually meets with community and regional representatives from many 
organizations with a view to channelling and obtaining helpful information which may 
assist in meeting these needs. 
In October, 1974 Information Gloucester took part in a National conference sponsored by 
the Canadian Council on Urban and Regional Research. 	Information Gloucester acted 
as the Canadian representative of community information services of our type, along 
with representatives of Government services from as far away as Manitoba and British 
Columbia. 
Early in the New Year, Information Gloucester will be moving it's present location 	41/ in the Earl Armatrong Arena, to new quarters in the community centre, lower level of 
the district shopping centre now under construction on the corner of Ogilvie and 
LaVerendrye Drive, Beacon Hill North. The public who shop there will have an additional 
opportunity to visit the centre, enjoy a friendly cup of coffee in thelounge area, 
and browse. Provision for young children has been made. 

Bytown players  

The Bytown Players, formerly the Gloucester 
Players, will hold auditions for their next 
play, The Prisioner of Second Avenue, a 
comedy by Neil Simon to be directed by Don 
Gbllan, Monday, December 16th at 7:30p.m. 
in the Gloucester High School Auditorium. 
Parts are available for two men and four 
women. With any questions regarding 
auditions or if you are interested in work-
ing on the production end, please call 
741-3520. 

Youth Badminton  

In the past I have made several appeals for 
chaperones to help with the Yonth Badminton-
always on the clear understanding that 
anyone volunteering would be asked to work 
only one, repeat, only one evening. 
My last appeal was answered by one repeat, 
one parent. As things now stand I have enough 
chapeiones to see the Badminton through 
January. If no further help is forth-
coming, I shall then have to surrender our 
two evenings per week in the gymnasium and 
Badminton will be at an end for this year. 
I want to thank those parents who have 
helped me. It is interesting that many 
of them do not even have children using the 
service. 



I, 

Gloucester Committee on Youth 
A number of Gloucester residents have recently expressed concern (via Information 
Gloucester) over the multi-faceted question of youth and youth services in our 
Township. It has been suggested that there may be a need to establish a "Citizen's 
ommittee on Youth", with a view to examining and defining the needs and problems of 

1 loucester young people, and in time, to determine how these needs may be met. 
A meeting has been tentatively scheduled for mid-January at which time all those 
concerned may join together to discuss this proposal, and hopefully, to establish the 
ommittee. 
An invitation is extended to All interested persons, to contact the co-ordinator of 
Information Gloucester, at 745-5626, or leave a message at the Centre(741-0770). 
Further details will be provided. 
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KEMPER REALTY LTD. A  
235-6725 	1L- 	 rnne 	

ERY 

John Kemper 	 749-5096 
Fried Kemper 	741-2644 
Heather  Richardson.. 	749-5281  
Betty Fisher 	749-0641 

Doug Robertson 	829-6968 
Kathy Iverson 	746-1674 
Marg Carter 	745-5268 
Jean Don 	 749-3747 

MERRY 
CHRISTMAS 

TO YOU -A\D 
A HAPPY NEW YEAR 

JOE'S 
GROCETERIA 

IT'S CONVENIENT! 
Call 824-3335 

OPEN 8  am.  —  Ii  p,m. 	7 days a week 

Parents: 
IT'S A FACT that democracy has taken over from authority in most households, and 
thatfew parents have caught up with the change. But parents can still be effective in 
this generation, and they can still enjoy bringing up their children. Tested, con-
temporary methods for raising and communicating with children are suggested by 
authors Rudolf Dreikurs and Thomas Gordon, whose texts form the basis of lecture and 
discussion sessions now available to parents in a growing number of communities. 
A second series begins in Beacon Hill in February and places are still available. Call 
course leaders Ann Bernard at 746--2397 or elf Obermier at 746-8125 for further 
information. 

A 



Let's tall( 
about 

personal 
loans for 

boats, 
trips home, 

fur coats, 
household 

fiances, 
bàbmrand 

os... 
ând just 
about 

an 
els'e thes 
important 

to you. 

Oee: 
The First Canadian Bank 

Bank of Mont-real 
BLACKBURN HAMLET 
2530 Inneis Road 

MANAGER John J.G.Lecoult4 
824-7300 
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MOVIES 

Matinee movies have been a great sucess thisl 
season and our New Year's movies program fi 
will have fantastic first rate movies 
starting on January 25th - Glen Ogilvie 
School, Sat. 2p.m. 50¢ 
Don't forget the SKATING PARTY on Feb.l. 
Open to the entire Hamlet 
How Would you like to win an all expense 
paid week-end for two in Montreal-Watch 
for details 
Last movie before Christams Holiday-Dec. 21. 
Happiest Millionaire. 

BOUTIQUE 
VOISIN 

OFFERS COURSES ON THE 
TECHNIQUE OF SEWING WITH KNIT 

FABRIQUES 

BASIC COURSES STARTING Januaty 7  8 8 
********** 

WE NOW SELL(Beknina and Omega) AND SERVICE 
SEWING MACHINES 

Cate. Guy on. Mamie Voi4in 824-5302 
3 Bunnview Cte4cent 



BROWNIES & GUIDES 
Jean Stymiest -Waiting List 

Convenor-824-2462 
Claire Graham- PR 824-3179 

It 

The 46th Ottawa Pack has"adopted"a family for Xmas, and one meeting was devoted to 
planning Christmas dinner for it, with each Brownie donating a small part and the Pack 
as a whole buying the turkey. The girls also decided to give toys and clothing 
(scarves, mitts etc.) to the children. Two craft nights have kept the pack busy and 
craft badges will soon be earned by all. 
The 195th Brownie Pack held an enrolment for their new Brownie Lynda Conan, on Mon. 
Nov. 18th. Welcome to the Pack, Lynda. Mrs. Acheson, Deputy Commissioner was on hand 
for the occasion to award members of the Pack with their new Service Stars. Thanks 
go to the mothers who provided the cookies and squares and a very special thanks to Mrs. 
Oldfield and Mrs. Ewing who came out to serve the refreshments to the girls and their 
parents after the ceremony. This Pack is also welcoming three new Tawny Owls, Miss 
Denise Charette, Mrs.SileElwood and Miss Linda Pollex. Thanks for coming forward and 
offering your help ladies. It is nuch needed and appreciated. 
The Blackburn District is pleased to announce that a new Brownie Pack, the 202nd, 
has been opened. Registration of twenty-six new girls took place on Nov. 5th. This 
new group has shortened considerably the waiting list for Brownies and is due to three 
volunteers, Mrs. Gail Salmon, Brown Owl; Mrs. Barb McLeod and Mrs Marg Gibbons, Tawny Owls 
The first meeting took place at Emily Carr School on Tues. Nov. 12th. Welcome to the 
District and good luck to you all. 
The 186th Guide Company had an enjoyable Mexican night on October 29th. Dressing up 
in costumes of this country they made a Mexican craft and listened to Mrs. Stronach 
who gave them an interesting talk and slide show about "our Cabana". A big thank you 

IO Mrs. Stronach and another to Mrs Jean Murata who kindly came along to our meetings to nstruct a number of guides on First Aid. Earlier in the month, 10 guides visited 
the Fire Station and passed their Fire Brigade badge. The last few weeks the girls 
have been busy learning different knots, passing their tenderfoot test, and five older 
guides have been busy studying their Conservation badge. The latter five visited the 
Marshall's farm as part of their study. They would like to thank the Marshalls for 
their help to them. 
In October the 23rd Co, took part in an afternoon of trailing at Woodburn's farm. 
They would like to thank Mr. Woodburn for allowing them to use his property. 
Everyone enjoyed the outing. 
The Company also held a Hallowe'en Party which the girls planned themselves. They 
invited the Brownies from the 186th Pack and a prize was awarded for the best costume. 
If your daughter wishes to join Guides or Brownies, please phone our waiting list 
convenor, Jean Stymiest at 824-2462. 

DELBERT (DELL) SMITH —INSURANCE AGENCY 
"A 	PLAN 	FOR 	ALL 	REASON S" 

LIFE F1-11/141 ___4 	 R.R.S.P. 	 FIRE 

DISABILITY 	 GROUP 	 AUTO 

400 LAURIER AVE. WEST, SUITE 200, OTTAWA, ONTARIO - 237 - 7550 

26 BEECHMONT CRESCENT, BLACKBURN HAMLET - 824 - 3388 

Insurance with the Personal Touch 



A l'occasion de Noël et du Nouvel An, je désire exprimer 
mes voeux les plus sincères à vous tous parents et amis. Je 
prie le Seigneur et lui demande de distribuer sur nous les 
lumières de sagesse nécessaires à l'accomplissement de notre 
tâche d'éducateur. Dans une confiance mutuelle de tout instant 
nous atteindrons l'idéal que nous nous sommes fixés pour nos 
enfants. 

Joyeux Noël et Bonne Année. 

Raymond Vachon, directeur 

AGENT 
AUTO - FIRE - LIFE 

Merv Christmas sovereign GENERAL INSURANCE COMPANY 
LIFE ASSURANCE COMPANY 

LE BABILLARD 
.. 	 DE l'A.P.', STE-MARIE 
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MADELEINE FAUTEUX 824 - 1 84 

Soirée Bavaroise: Le 16 novembre, plus de 130 personnes se réunissaient 
dans le gymnase de l'école Ste-Marie pour mieux se connaître et s'amuser 
tout en rencontrant les professeurs de nos enfants. Cette soirée fut 
un grand succès. 

Nous remercions M. Marcel Campeau, le responsable de cette soirée et 
les autres membres de l'A.P.I. pour leur dévouement. 

Bravo! Bravo! Bravo! - Nos équipes de ballon-captif nous ont vraiment 
fait honneur le 16 novembre dernier. En effet les garçons et les filles 
remportaient une médaille d'argent et une de bronze respectivement. 

Merci aux parents de ces élèves qui ont tous collaboré avec nous, 
surtout en supportant l'excitation de leurs enfants. Merci à Mlle Marcelle 
Girouard et à M. David Warnock qui ont si bien préparé les élèves pour 
cet évènement. Comme récompense la direction leur a payé un dîner chez 
McDonald. 

Pièce de théâtre: Les élèves de 4e, 5e et 6e assistaient à la pièce de 
théâtre "La poubelle à Pimpin" présentée par le C.N.A. La réponse des 
parents à cette initiative culturelle fut un franc succès. Un grand merci 
à tous. 

A l'occasion de Noël: Plusieurs groupes d'élèves sont allés de leurs 
multiples talents pour divertir les vieillards des foyers de retraités 
à l'occasion de la Noël. En effet l'école Ste-Marie est toujours là. 

Au nom de l'A.P.I. et en mon nom personnel je souhaite à tous un Joyeux 
Noël et une Bonne Année. 

GUY FORGET 

BUS: 728.3558 

RES: 824.4741 

55 Woodhill Crescent,Ottawa 
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"FUN FAIR ALREADY?" EVELYN GROVER • FUN FAIR "75" CHAIRWOMAN 
IS CALLING A GENERAL  MEETING  MONDAY, JANUARY 20,  8:00 P.M. 
AT GLEN OGILVIE SCHOOL SO NEW IDEAS AND CONSTRUCTIVE CRITICISM 
OF PAST FAIRS CAN BE VOICED AND IMPROVEMENTS MADE. IF YOU 
ONLY TELL YOUR NEIGHBOUR IT DOESN'T HELP MUCH! 

PLANNING OF THE FUN FAIR CAN BE FUN IF YOU ARE NOT WORKING 
AGAINST TIME AND YOU ARE ON A COMMITTEE YOU ENJOY. 

IF YOU ENJOY MEETING NEW FRIENDS AND YOU THINK THE FUN FAIR 
IS A WORTH•WHILE PROJECT, COME OUT AND JOIN THE GANG. 
(WE'LL ALL HAVE A NERVOUS BREAKDOWN TOGETHER.) 

A SUCCESS STORY  

EVERYONE INVOLVED IN THE HANDICRAFT BAZAAR AND DEMONSTRATION APPRECIATES THE 
SUPPORT THE COMMUNITY GAVE THEM. THEY HOPE YOU ENJOYED YOUR EVENING AS MUCH 
AS THEY ENJOYED PROVIDING IT. $350 WAS THE PROFIT. THE JANUARY DEMONSTRATION 
"FLOWER ARRANGING BY ALTA VISTA FLORIST" IS ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 29, GLEN 
OGILVIE. WATCH JANUARY BANAR FOR MORE INFORMATION. • 

THE HANDICRAFT GROUPS WILL BE STARTING AGAIN IN JANUARY. IF YOU ARE INTERESTED 1111 IN JOINING FOR A FUN•LEARNING COUPLE OF HOURS PER WEEK, BE SURE TO CALL. GIRLS 
AND BOYS ARE WELCOME • NO CHARGE, JUST A SMILING FACE! 

MONDAY AFTERNOON • KAREN PRATT • 824•3470 • JANUARY • BEGINNERS CROCHETING 
• FEBRUARY • BEGINNERS OUILTING 

TUESDAINIGHT • EMILY CARR • JOAN TRUSDALE • 824.'2682 • CANDLE MAKING, BAKING 
BREAD, CROCHETING, KNITTING. 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT • GLEN OGILVIE • SHIRLEY HAGGERTY • 824-4661 - MIDGE ORBECK• 
824-5378. SOMETHING DIFFERENT EACH NIGHT. 

WEDNESDAY MORNING • JOANNE MULLIGEN • 824•3269 

PERHAPS A FEW OF YOUR NEIGHBOURS WOULD LIKE TO GET TOGETHER IN YOUR HOMES AND WORK 
ON FUN FAIR ARTICLES. PLEASE GET IN TOUCH IF YOU NEED MATERIAL OR YOU WANT 
SOMEONE TO DEMONSTRATE NEW IDEAS. IF YOU HAVE A HOBBY OR IDEA YOU COULD PASS ON, 
GIVE A CALL. 

JI›
WE ARE NOT EXACTLY OVERRUN WITH CALLS ABOUT ANYONE HAVING FELT, FUR LININGS, TRIM, 
BEADS, FOAM :USHIONS OFF CHESTERFIELDS, FOAM PILLOWS, WOOL, PHENTEX, OLD CANDLES, 
ETC. CALL ANY OF US AND WE WILL PICK IT UP. (DON'T SAY I MUST CALL • Do IT NOW!) 

SEE YOU AT THE FUN FAIR "75" GENERAL MEETING — MONDAY, JANUARY 20, 8:00 P.M. AT 
GLEN OGILVIE SCHOOL. 

LOIS KEMP 
HANDICRAFT CO-ORDINATOR 

824-2903 
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ECHOS DE SAINT-CLAUDE 
- r 	  

PIERRETTE BERGERON 
824-1483 

Le comité de Liturgie désire continuer cette année l'animation du début de 
la messe de 11 heures, en regroupant les jeunes à part. Le Groupe I: les 
jeunes de 6e, 7e et 8e années. Le Groupe II  : les jeunes de 3e, 4e et 5e 
années. 

Les responsables du Groupe des Grands (6e, 7e et 8e) sont: M. Wilbrod 
Leclerc, M. Marcel Campeau, Mme Albertine Godbout, M. Roger Levasseur, 
M. Yves LeGal, M. Wilfrid Ranger, M. Robert Dupont et M. Raymond St-Jacques. 

Les responsables du Groupe des plus jeunes (3e, 4e et 5e) sont: 
M. Réjean Béchamp, Mme Suzanne St-Jacques, Mme Céline Beaudette, Mme Claire 
Fournier, Mme Lucie Deschamps, Mme Francine Adolfs et moi-même. 

Les Jeunes et la Liturgie: Merci au groupe de jeunes du secondaire qui 
ont accepté de se perfectionner en liturgie et de s'occuper de l'animation 
de la messe du samedi soir. Merci au Père Luc Dion pour le temps qu'il 
donne à ces jeunes malgré ses études assez astreignantes. 	Je vous 
donnerai plus tard les noms de ces jeunes courageux. 

La chorale s'est choisi une Présidente: Félicitations à Mme Claudette 
Vermette, première présidente de la Chorale Saint-Claude de Blackburn. 
Sous l'habile direction du Docteur Gilles Julien depuis un an, la chorale 
Eossède un très beau répertoire. Elle chantât le 11 décembre pour les 
Personnes âgées qui résident au Foyer Saint-Louis à Orléans. Elle reçut 
aussi une seconde invitation du centre de correction situé sur le chemin 
Innes. Les membres de la communauté St. Claude pourront entendre un très 
beau concert à la messe de Minuit. Je répète mon appel pour des nouveaux 
membres, surtout des voix de femmes! 

Comité des Loisirs: Merci au Président Guy Forget et à ses membres pour 
la belle Fête de Noël qui se déroulait à l'école Ste-Marie l'après midi 
du 15 décembre. Les enfants s'amusèrent follement à regarder des dessins 
animés et surtout à recevoir toutes sortes de friandises des mains du bon 
Père Noël! 

Réservez votre fin de semaine du 25 janvier quand le Carnaval de St-
Claude sera clôturé par une danse etle 26 par notre fameux souper de fèves 
au lard. 

Garderie durant 4 messe de 11 heures: Chaque dimanche durant la messe de 
onze heures vous pouvez en toute tranquilité confier vos petits aux soins 
de M. et Mme Claude Thibault et de Mme André Despatis. Le local se trouve 
dans l'ancienne partie de l'école, la classe à gauche. Cependant le comité 
d'accueil qui a mis sur pied ce service demande d'autres mamans volontaires 
et aussi l'aide de jeunes filles de la paroisse. Celles qui sont intéressées 
sont priées d'appeler Mme Pauline Dépatis à 824-3366. Les personnes qui 
pourraient disposer d'un certain nombre de jouets devenus inutiles à la maisol 
pont priéesdes'adresser â Mme Lise Thibault à 824-3211. 

Dne Ronde de Jeannettes (Brownies):  Si tu as 9 ans et désire devenir 
"Jeannette" appelle la Cheftaine, Mme Monique Proulx à 824-6354. Félicitations 
à Mme Claudette Forget qui est assistante pour les "Jeannettes" depuis le 
mois de septembre. 

1 
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Deux classes de gens seulement ont découvert l'Enfant: 
les bergers et les Mages; ceux qui savent qu'ils ne savent 
rien et ceux qui savent qu'ils ne savent pas tout. 

Ces paroles du célèbre Mgr. Sheen nous invitent à l'hu-
milité. Si nous ne voulons pas que Noël soit pour nous une 
simple festivité épidermique, il nous faut nous plonger dans 
l'esprit de cette nuit entre les nuits, toute faite de simpli-
cité, de tendresse et de pauvreté intérieure. 

Frères croyants que ce Noël 1974 nous rendent tous à 
notre nudité native. Débarassons-nous de tout le clinquant 
derrière lequel nous cherchons à masquer notre indigence 
essentielle. Dieu n'accueille que les coeurs dépouillés et 
vulnérables. 

Père François, curé 

- Echos de St Claude 

Avec la fin de novembre la famille Paul Renaud nous a quittés pour 
aller vivre à Wendover dans leur nouvelle maison. Merci à cette famille 
qui était là dès la fondation de la Mission St-Claude et qui fut très 
généreuse envers leur paroisse. 

Est devenue enfant de Dieu Marie Françoise Julie, fille de Roger Fortin 
et de Lucille Blondin de la rue Tauvette. Julie est née le 23 octobre dernier 
et fut baptisée le 17 novembre. 

Bienvenue à des Nouveaux Paroissiens: M. et Mme Frédérick Dompierre de la 
rue Northpark. Je leur souhaite un agréable et long séjour dans notre 
communauté. 

Au nom du Comité d'accueil et de Communications, je souhaite à tous un 
Joyeux Noël, une Bonne Année et la réalisation de vos désirs les plus 
chers en 1975. 

I WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL OF YOU WHO 

VOTED FOR ME IN THE ELECTION FOR THE 

CARLETON BOARD OF EDUCATION ON DECEMBER 2. 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 
I WOULD ALSO LIKE TO THANK THOSE WHO HELPED IN 

MY CAMPAIGN. MERE THANKS DO NOT ADEQUATELY EXPRESS 

MY APPRECIATION FOR THE SUPPORT THAT I RECEIVED. 

tËcV 
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COMMERCIAL PROPERTY sei 

FOR LEASE 

OFFICE SF'ACE 
PMA 

/ "REALTOR" 	L. !MITE iS) e 

2580 INNES ROAD, BLACKBURN HAMLET 

COMMERCIAL BUILDING ON INNES RD. 

PREMISES HAVE BEEN LEASED TO: 

THE BANK OF MONTREAL 
THOMSON & NEVILLE 
RESTAURANT 
P.M.A.REALTY LIMITED 

THE FIRST COMMERCIAL BUILDING 
ESTABLISHED IN BLACKBURN HÀMLET. 
MODERN DESIGN,FULLY AIR-CONDITIONED 
WITH PLENTY OF PARKING 

eleA.ReepiLK 
INNES ROAD 

BLACKBURN, HAMLET 
OTTAWA, ONTARIO 

HARRY KING 
SALES MANAGER  

BUS. 824-77'70 
RES. 824-4542 

featuring 

.% 	 STAN  CLARK  AND HIS 17-PIECE ORCHESTRA  

•BAR  •FOOD ',PARTY FAVOURS 	11 

•DANCING: 	9:00 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

Tickets: $7.00 per person, available from George 
Dodd 824-3497 and Lloyd Sullivan 824-4009 

Come Out and Have Fun on New Year's Eve 
Right Here in the Hamlet/ 

Sponsored by the Good Shepherd Community of St. Ignatius Parish 



$24,750 
9,620 

$15,i5U 

Expense  

$15,130 

1,000 
6,000 
2,500 

$14,134 

3,300  
$42,064 

a) 	Pool 
- operating cost 
- program revenue 

Net Expense 

b) Tennis Courts Grant 
c) Park Maintenance 
d) Gen'l Admin. BHCCB 
e) Extra-ordinary Expense 

1.Park Electrical Service 	$15,334 
2. Pool-Capital Overrun 	6,000  

$21,334 
Less '74 Surplus 	 7 , 200 
Net Expense- 	 $14,134 

f) Spray Pad 
Total Operating 

Total Cost 
$70,500 
36,300 
10,800 
15,200 
15,000 

$147,800 

36.000 
$183,800 

18 
FROM THE _ 	CENTRE BOARD 

I'm always gald to hear that people read my column in the BANAR. Unfortunately last month 
my article misled a few people when I mentioned in passing that the ratepayers meeting 
was on Dec. 5. This of course was not the case: it was held Dec. 4 as identified in the 
offical ratepayer notification of the meeting. After the BANAR came out, the Board put up 
additional signs at Joe's, Mac's Milk and on the Shell service station bulletin board, 
to counter my BANAR article. To those ratepayers who didn't get the date correct 
and wanted to hear and possibly speak to the proposals, my sincerest apologies. 
For those who didn't make the meeting I'm sure you will be glad to hear thatBoard's 1974 
Report was accepted and the following 1975 proposals were approved by a large majority of 
rat epayers  present. 

1975 Operating Budget  

1975 Capital Budget 

a) Gen. Park Features 
b) Play Grounds 
c) Hockey Rink / Lacrosse Box(additional expense) 
d) Bathhouse Extension (additional expense) 
e Inflation Contingency 

Total Capital Approved Dec. 4, 1974 
plus items previously approved and not constructed 
a) Hockey Rink / Lacrosse Box 	$12,000 
b) Bathhouse Extension 

	

	 24 , 000 
$36,000 

Total Capital Budget: 

B.E. DARLING 
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PNARMACV 

COSIAIN 

SEASON'S 
GREETINGS 

• BEACON HILL 

PHARMACY 
877 SHEFFORD ROAD (See Map) 

CONVENIENTLY LOCATED IN THE BEACON HILL MEDICAL CENTER 
ONLY MINUTES AWAY FROM BLACKBURN 

• 

OPEN MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 am to 9 pm 	WDOree 

SATURDAY 9 am to 6 pm 

A PAR-COST PARTICIPATING PHARMACY 	DISCOUNT PRICES ON PHARMACEUTICALS - 
ORLIMNS 

PRICES ARE COMPARABLE TO AND EVEN LOWER 
THAN THOSE OF THE HIGHLY ADVERTISED 

DISCOUNT PHARMACIES 

COME IN AND COMPARE PRICES --- WE WILL GLADLY GIVE THEM OVER THE PHONE 

CALL 74 5-5 9 0 5 



THE GOOD SHEPHERD CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY  
(Roman Catholic) 

Sunday Masses:At Blackburn Hamlet Catholic 
School, 101 Bearbrook Road. 

Sundays:9:30 & 11:a.m. 
At St. Ignatius Church, 518 

Donald Street. 
Saturdays: 7:00p.m. 
Sundays : 9:30, 11:00 a.m. 

. Robert Martineau, 745-3961 
Rev. Wm. Marrevee, SCJ, 236-9195 
Community Council: R.L.duPlessis 

824-2671 

12:30 p.m. 
Pastor:  Rev 
Associate : 
Chairman of 

CHRISTMAS MESSAGE 

tel  jfuD 	 2O 

THE CHURCH OF ST. MARY THE VIRGIN 
(Anglican) 

People's Warden-Mr. Bob Conrad 824-3961 
Priest's Warden-Mr. Harold Barber 824-4665 
Priest-The Rev. Fr. Kent Doe 
Residence-2484 Autumn Hill Cresc. Tel. 824-7311 
Sunday Eucharist-11:15 a.m. 
Church School Sundays at 9:30 a.m. at Blackburn 
Public School 
Daily Offices- Mattins 9:00 a.m.; Evensong 7p.m. 
STIR-UP SUNDAY is November 24- St. Andrew's Day 
ANGLICAN CHURCH WOMEN CORPORATE EUCHARIST FOR 
MISSONS - Saturday November 30, at 9:00a.m. 
THE ADVENT EVENT- Sunday Dec. 1st at 2:00p.m 
sponsored by children of the church school. 

(81.AdKOURN s<ehool 
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snnes Rd In the wishes we extend to each Other in the 
Christmas season, we find a common denominator: 
we wish each other well. Although we may differ 
concerning the content of that well being and 
the base from which we express our best Wishes, 
the Christmas option consists in the suggestion 
that both the content and base of our well-
wishing are to be found in Jesus of Nazareth. 
He is God's hint to us that authentic human-
ness is possible in us. 
While on our own we are capable of war, hatred, 
exploitation and slavery, in Jesus, God suggell 
that our real potential lies in peace, love, 
justice and freedom. It has worked in Jesus; 
that is the reason why he is claimed as the Ligh 
It is my wish that those who read these few 
lines may grow in greater. human-ness. In the 
power of Jesus, we are capable of a human-ness 
that becomes transparent of the divine. 

Win. Marrevée, S.C.J. 

rimpo4LET 
THE CHRISTMAS SERVICES  

Tuesday December 24 

6:30 p.m. Children's Pageant 

10-10:30 p.m. Carols 

10:35 p.m. THE CHRISTMAS EUCHARIST 

Wednesday December 25  

Family Eucharist 

St. Mary the Virgin News 
The Advent Event held in early December 
was a great boost for our families and the 
teachers of the Church School were thanked 
for the effort. 
Our Congregation is in. the middle of an 
Advent Visitation, with the hope that our 
people will give good support to the 
work of the local church and the Mission 
of the Church beyond ourselves. The 
great messages of the Christmas season 
always seem to réach even the most 
secular person over the Christmas high 
days, just as Mr. Scrooge was touched by 
the Spirit of Christmas. There is always 
a joy that we hope for, but then is missed 
because of some unexpected or tragic 
event. Chtistmas season can be a time for 
our own renewal to respond to the need to 
share the JOY and PEACE of Christmas 
with others. A private and selfish series 
of acts to make Christmas insulated, is for 
the Christian, an unacceptable condition. 
That is why so much emphasis in the 
Church.is to let a part of the local 
Christmas spirit get away and to reach out 
to others atound us, or far away. You see, 
Christmas is Part of the Good News, and 
that's no secret. Merry Christmas to all 
our neighbours. 

Bienvenue dans la communauté paroissiale 
Saint-Claude de Blackburn 
Paroisse catholique-romaine d'expression 
française. Bornée: au nord par le Qdeensway, 
àl'est par le chemin de fer du C.N. et à 
l'ouest par le chemin Blair. 
Lieu de Rencontre Communautaire 
Ecole Sainte-Marie: Angle Innes et South Park. 
Entrée par South Park S.V.P. 
Célébration Eucharistique  
Messes tous les samedi soirs à7:15 heures 
Le dimanche matin à9:30, 11:00 et 12:15 heures 
Presbytere et Chapel semi-publique 
6, promenade South Park, 824-5350 
Pasteur: Pare François Carrière, capucin 
Assistants occasionnels:Père Jean Guy 

g Lanthier, capucin, Père Luc Dion, capucin. 
Conseil Pastoral 
President, M. Wilbrod Leclerc, 824-4988 
Secrétaire, Mme Claude Ranger, 824-2909 
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BILL BAIN REALTY LIMITED 741-3090 HOME: 824-1223 
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ABIDING WORD EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Sunday School and Bible Class  9:00 a.m. 
Sunday Worship Service 	10:00 a.m. 

We are pieesently worshipping at Garneau High 
School in Orleans( at the end of Carriere St. 
off Belcourt Blvd.) 

Pastor: David E. Priebe 

Come and join us next Sunday!  

ST. DAVID 4 ST. MARTIN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

Minister: Rev. DR. PETER C. WOTHERSPOON 
444 St. Laurent Blvd. 

Church School, all grades and Morning Service 

Sunday 11:00 a.m. 

EASTVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH  329 Olmstead 
Serving Vanier, Ottawa East & Blackburn Ham. 

MINISTER: Rev. H. deVries 749-5265 

Sunday Morning Worship -- 10:30 a.m. 
Church School and Talk Back (coffee served) 

-- 11:15 a.m. 

FAMILY ENRICHMENT PROGRAM ---- FILM SERIES 

January 21. 1975, Tuesday--An evening with 

Gordon. "Parent Effectiveness 

Dr. Gordon discusses Active 

"Bridging the Gap". Dr. Gordon 

ii
talks with a group of parents about "I" 

issages, reaching Mutually Acceptable 

reements and Values Conflicts. 

March 6, Thursday  Child Development-ages 2 to 12 

April 3, Thursday  "Coming Home". Bill Reid's 

film on the Generation Gap 

May 1, Thursday  "Dr. Dreikurs". A Demonstration 

Film. 

All films will be shown at Colonel By Secondary 

School at 8:p.m. ADMISSION FREE 

For more information call 746-2397 

Dr. Thomas 

Training". 

Listening. 

You'll get the most out of us!  
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Merry Christmas 

PAT EDWARDS 
Sales Representative 
5 Bearbrook Road 
Res. 824-3999 

OFF. 237-2607  
LORD ELGIN BLDG. 

SAMPSON & MeNAUGHTON LTD. 4 
WHERE LISTING MEANS SELLING 



GARAGE SALE:- 

Signs are available on 
request courtesy 

BILL BAIN REALTY LIMITED.Please 
call 741-3090 or 824-1223 

strictl y  
classified 
OR SALE 

Children's Skiis, Boots and Po 
Skates. Excellent condition. Call after 6. 

824-3770 

FOR SALE  
Teak floor lamp, single bed, baby carriage, 
chrome-vinyl chairs, baby gate, booster 
chairs, miscellaneous toys. 

CLASSIFIED ADS EDITOR: Maureen L'Heureux 
53 Bearbrook Road 
Tel: 824-5542 

TO PLACE AN AD: Write out your ad, count 5¢ 
per word, and deposit ad and money  in 
Maureen's mailbox. 

d 
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824-5909 

FOR SALE  
22 Nancy Drew books. $18.00 

824-5542 

FOR SALE  
Polaroid colour-pack 80 land-camera and 
case. $20.00 
Classical guitar with case, books. (Univox) 
NEW. $60.00 
Judo suit: fits most children $15.00 
8 piece stainless steel kitchen-ware 
set, excellent condition $35.00 

824-3889 

1,1 R SALE 
Brownie Uniform, like new. Size 10. $5.00 

824-3916 

WANTED  
Daycare for 18 month baby about 3 days 
per week. 

824-4238 

WANTED  
A mature woman to take care 
old daughter-daytime. 7:30 
home or yours 

of my 2 year 
a.m. to 5. My 

824-3121 

WANTED  
Babysitter. Mon. - Fri. 8:00a.m. to 
5:00 p.m. for 5 year old, your home. To 
be taken to Bearbrook S.S. Kindergarten 
for 9 a.m. and picked up at 2:30p.m. 

824-4952 
or 993-1960 ext. 244-leave 

message. 

WANTED  
Teenager for occasional evening and weekend 
babysitting. Orient Park area 

824-6011 

WANTED  
RINK ATTENDANTS-for flooding and supervision of 
outdoor rinks. Salary negotiable. Apply 
Eldon Kemp 

824-2903 

WANTED 
Urgently required responsible babysitter for 2 
month old infant. Mon. - Fri. 7:45-5p.m. 
Prefer my home. Southpark aréa. 

824-2637 

WILL BABYSIT 
Mon. - Fri. 21 - 3i years. 

824-3188 

FOR SALE 
New "Espana" Classic Guitar $125.00 824-3173 
Bicycles: Boys Standard, 18", Sissy bar, 
high - rise handlebars. 
Girl's standard 16" $15.00 each 

824-4368 

BASICS OF BARGELLO 
Class for beginners. 11 hours every Thurs. 
afternoon, starting Jan. 10 for 4 weeks. $3.00 

824-3162 

DAYTIME MACRAME CLASSES 
824-3288 

POODLE CLIPPING 
Your pet expertly bathed, clipped and groomed. 

824-5634 
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-NOTE TO CONTRIBUTORS- 
The BANAR is published monthly except July and August. DEADLINE for 
submission of articles is the FIRST DAY OF EACH MONTH  . Residents or 
affiliated non-residents are invited to submit their views or information 
pertaining to activities within this community. Ariticles must be brief, 
legible(typed or hand printed) and free of copyrights(unless permission 
granted). Illustrations(photos and drawings) should be of good quality. 

The EDITOR reserves the right to make changes when necessary. Original d  
material will not be returned unless requested. 

,, 

NEXT DEADLINE IS JANUARY 1,1975j 


